BARROW  PRIMARY  SCHOOL

28th September 2017
Dear Parent

HARVEST FESTIVAL
Today, in assembly, I talked to the children about helping those who are less fortunate than us and, as part of the school’s celebration of the Harvest Festival, we are asking our pupils to bring items of tinned produce to donate to the local foodbank in Clitheroe.  Please could any donations be sent in to the school office before Friday 20th October. Thank you.
BUILDING UPDATE
Between 8 May and 11 June 2017, the County Council consulted on a proposal to permanently expand Barrow Primary School in the Langho and Whalley school planning area, by increasing the number of reception pupils admitted to the school from 20 to 30 from September 2019.  Under the statutory process, the County Council considered the responses to the consultation at a Cabinet meeting on 14th September, and agreed to proceed to the next stage and publish Statutory Notices of the proposal.  The aim is to run the representation period for 6 weeks from 7 December 2017 to 19 January 2018, following which a final Cabinet decision will be taken on 8 March 2018.

NHS NASAL FLU VACCINATION PROGRAMME

Pupils in years Reception, Y1, Y2, Y3 and Y4 are being offered the nasal flu vaccination by the NHS.  Your child will bring home a consent form which should be completed and returned to school as soon as possible.  The flu vaccinations are being administered in school on Friday, 13th October and cannot be given unless we have a signed consent form.
LAUNCH OF MOBILE APP

To support the information that is available on the school website we have just launched a Barrow School mobile app. The app displays the weekly newsletters, the calendar of events and the year 6 pupil blogs. The app can be downloaded from
- Google Play Store: https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.webanywhere.schooljotter.barrow594
- Apple App Store: https://itunes.apple.com/pl/app/barrow-primary-school-bb7-9az/id1227115299
We hope you find the app very useful to access regular information about the school.
FOBS CHRISTMAS CARDS

FOBS will again be organising the Christmas card project of printed cards designed by your child.  Due to the problems encountered last year, they have identified a new company who offer this service, IQ Cards.  Artwork and order forms will be sent home in due course and need to be completed and returned to school by Friday, 20th October and all orders will be printed and returned to school by Wednesday, 6th December.

PARKING
We ask that when dropping off and collecting your children for school, you park with respect to our neighbours, and also safely for our pupils and other pedestrians.  Thank you.
We have enjoyed another busy, but rewarding week and it is lovely to see the children working so hard in their classes and across lessons.  Thank you to all the parents who attended the class information sessions.
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Mrs Zoe Mabbott

Associate Head Teacher

